
MEMO 

DATE May 11, 2020 

TO: All County Treasurers 

FROM: Kathlynn Ireland, Property Tax Policy Specialist 

SUBJECT:     New Legislation - Guidance 

Legislation Description Guidance 

HB 518 –  

Property Tax 

Notices 

Adds additional 

disclosure to the 

Property Tax 

Notices 

Additional disclosures on the Property Tax Notice 

include:  

1. The expiration date of any bond or voter

approved levy:

2. The total amount of property taxes for the

previous tax year;

3. The requirements of 1 and 2 may be satisfied

if the county treasurer includes an annual

insert with the tax notice or a link on the tax

notice to the county’s website where the

information can be easily accessed.

4. Or, the county treasurer may include a quick

response code on the tax notice as a means to

access the additional items to be disclosed.

If you have questions or concerns, please contact: 

Janet James, IT Resource Manager 

Janet.james@tax.idaho.gov 

(208) 334-7756

Kathlynn Ireland, Property Tax Policy Specialist 

Kathlynn.ireland@tax.idaho.gov 

(208) 332-6624
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